COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on June 13, 2019
Members Present:  William Byron, Ruth Banfield, Peter Cirioni, Ruth Delmonico, Susan Pauley
Associate members present:  June Thall, and Brian Burke
Absent: Member, Susan Matatia, Associate members, Kate Hogan and Kathy O'Brien
The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was present.

Guests: Roger Zimmerman and Will O'Brien
A quorum being present, the meeting began at 10:05 A. M.

The minutes of May 9th were accepted.
Liaison Reports:
Brian Burke-

· Jim Sauta was recognized for his many years of service to the town at a recent Selectmen's Meeting.

· On June 24, the Town Meeting will focus on the Lower Village construction and estimated cost.
Chair's Report: 
· Bill Byron introduced Will O'Brien to the Board; he was present to update the Board on his wife's current condition.  She was coming home after five weeks of rehab.  He stressed how important it was to Kathy to become a voting member of the COA Board having served as an associate for the past two years. A motion was made to recommend Kathy O'Brien to be a voting member.  The vote was unanimous. A letter to the Selectman's office will be sent making the recommendation for Kathy O'Brien.
· Roger Zimmerman had expressed interest in serving on the Board.  A motion was made to appoint Roger as an associate member of the Board.  It was unanimous.
Director's Report:
· The eight passenger van was involved in an accident when no one was on the van.  The driver was not at fault, but it was heavily damaged.  The insurance company totaled it. The $500 deductible was subtracted from the payout. Several board members argued that the deductible should not be charged if the driver is not at fault. Alyson will call the insurance company. 

· The twenty passenger has had transmission problems. The cost of repair is high, but the Recreation Dept. agreed to split the cost with the COA.  
· The Lower Village construction project involves the cemetery.  GH Gledhill, Cemetery Superintendent forwarded his concerns to the Planning Board regarding the lack of parking and the high curb at the cemetery. Alyson and Brian voiced their concerns about the change in parking spaces there. On June 20, there will be an open forum about the project.  Planning Board needs to comply with state regulations regarding Handicap accessibility.  Planning wants this project done!
· Suzanne Howley is still receiving services.  Alyson calls once a week to check on her progress.  Sharon Funkhouser is filling in until June 30.  Ruth Banfield called Suzanne, and she was happy to hear from her.

· Five candidates applied for the temporary Outreach position.

· We're looking for a five to eight passenger van to replace the eight passenger.  Joan Wolfson, a member of the Friends of COA, is an experienced grant writer, and is already looking into what is available.
· New Requirement for van drivers, "Hands Free." Ron Eld, IT director, agreed to discuss.

· During a Senior Fitness class, a participant passed out.  Need to prepare an emergency protocol.

· Chet Jacobs received his commercial driver's license.
· Jim Sauta was recognized at the Selectman's Meeting.
· Gigi is leading the Volunteer Luncheon.

· There are still glitches with room scheduling.

· Another Procurement Training is being planned.  It's a huge inconvenience because the function room is occupied from 8:00 A. M to 4:00 P. M. on a Monday and Wednesday.  Regular activities need to be rescheduled.  The fee for the training is $350 for each participant, but it is waived for the host town.  The fire dept. has a classroom which would serve the purpose without disrupting the activities at the COA.
Outreach and the Community Services Coordinator have submitted their reports and they will be attached to the minutes.
Other Business:

No other business.  The meeting adjourned at 11:20 A. M.
Respectfully submitted, Ruth Delmonico, Secretary

